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 Christmas is a season celebrated with prayer, good cheer and great festivity. But, 

the true spirit of Christmas, most of all, is what we experience in our hearts. It is 

and can be more than just a day. The spirit of Christmas is a feeling that stays in 

our memory throughout the year. A feeling that is seen in the faces of children 

filled with the wonder of innocence and excitement, in the eyes of the aged filled 

with hope. It is there when doubt is overcome with faith, hope conquers despair and love triumphs 

over everything. It fills the hearts of those whose generosity and goodwill knows no bounds and who 

cheerfully extend a helping hand to their neighbour.

This message is both timeless and universal. It is a time to remember that we all have a responsibility 

to ourselves and to each other, to make a difference in this world that is real and lasting. 

And so in this season of giving, let’s reach out to those who need help the most. 

Looking back on this year, it has been a time of accomplishment .  Due to the generosity of our 

members and well­wishers we have been able to increase the number of Welfare beneficiaries and 

sponsored students. To all our members, friends and benefactors, your donations and boundless 

goodwill, shine a ray of hope to those less fortunate, who bless your kindness every day in their 

hearts and minds. May we continue to help ease their pain and give them hope for a brighter 

tomorrow. 

It has also been a time of change. After 6 years at the helm as President my good friend, Rodney de 

Kretser, decided to take a break and step down. It can be honestly said that Rodney excelled in his 

years as President and the club is now stronger, due to his guidance and vision.  

Sadly, after 12 years as editor, this will be the last newsletter for our editor, Darryl Isaaks. Darryl has 

been a true blue battler over the last few years, putting aside his health problems to produce our 

Newsletter and also function as our Welfare Co­ordinator. Darryl’s creativity and flair in producing 

the newsletter and editorials will surely be missed by all our members. Thank You Darryl for all the 

good work you have done over the years, which will continue in your position as Welfare Co­

ordinator. 

To all our Committee members, thanks for your unwavering commitment to the club. The hard work 

and effort in co­ordinating the lunches, setting up the hall and performing every other onerous task, 

is done with a smile and it is indeed my privilege and a honour to be part of the great team that you 

all are. 

To Timothy Speldewinde,  Anthea , Etienne and the rest of the team at the DBU, Colombo, the strong 

bonds forged with you, continue to grow stronger over the years and I am sure, our mutual aim in 

“Caring for the Less Fortunate” will continue to grow into the future. A very special thanks to you and 

your team. 

My sincere thanks also go out to the Silva family, Victor, Lorraine, Jude and Krishan at “The Grand on 

Cathies” for their generosity and support. To Berty & Arlene Ekenaike for their sponsorship of the 

Christmas dance, to Bala  & Padmini Mahendran for providing us the pre­dinner hor’s de oeuvres for 

the dance and much more, Violet & Errol Jacotine for their generous donation towards the dance 

raffle prizes and, to each and everyone who donated prizes and other fund raising items throughout 

the year. 

A big Thank You to Melanie and Mazhar Rauff and their team for providing the variety of lunches ‘par 

excellence’ all year at the Good Shepherd Hall. 

Finally, our Christmas songs, prayers and wishes, are filled with many beautiful words.  Words like 

Joy, Love, Peace and Hope. As we celebrate this season and look ahead to a New Year, may these 

words guide us to build a future for all of us,  where children know true Joy, people learn to Love one 

another and  live together in harmony,  and where our Hopes for peace, freedom, and prosperity for 

all, are  realized. 

Together with my wife, Shireen, this is our wish for each and every one of you this Christmas season. 

Earle Ferdinand 
                                                                                                                                                                                                              

  



                                                                                           

 
Hands�across�the�seas�

 
 
As the Holy occasion of Christmas is here and the atmosphere is 

filled with the spirit of mirth, joy and love, I wish the President, 

the Office Bearers and all the members of the Eighty Club 

Melbourne a Bright and  Prosperous Christmas and New year. 

  

It has been a very successful year and the unstinted hard work 

put in especially by the Committee and all your members to 

alleviate the hardships of the poor and needy members of our       

community is more than appreciated.  We owe a very deep sense of 

gratitude especially to Mr. Darryl Isaaks who has been more than active to help the deserving to 

keep their home fires burning.  A special Thank You also to Mr. Trevor Collette who has done 

much to assist the needy children in their education and last, but not least, a Thank You to Mr. 

Tony Scarnivel for  the pains he takes to send the funds promptly and on time. 

  

God Bless you all 

  

ANTHEA MULLER 
Chairperson Social Welfare 
Dutch Burgher Union of Ceylon 
 

	

	
 

THE CHRISTMAS HEART	 by George Matthew Adams. 

 

“Let us remember that the Christmas heart is a giving heart, a wide open heart that thinks of 

others first.  The birth of the baby Jesus stands as the most significant event in all history, 

because it has meant the pouring into a sick world the healing medicine of love which has 

transformed all manner of hearts for almost two thousand years... Underneath all the bulging 

bundles is this beating Christmas heart.” 

 

To me the “Christmas Heart” is the essence of the Eighty Club Melbourne Inc. and I take this 

opportunity of sending my heartfelt Christmas Greetings to the President, his wonderful 

Committee and each and every member who has always so generously thought of the less 

advantaged folk of the Burgher community in Sri Lanka.   I am happy and proud to be part of this 

wonderful association. 

 

Etienne Jayatunga 

Administrative Secretary,  
Dutch Burgher Union of Ceylon 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 

Dear friends, 
 
Greetings  from Sri  Lanka and  I must  say at  the outset  that  I  am  thankful  to Darryl  for  always 
giving me some space to send you a word of greeting through this  inspiring and informational 
newsletter. So let me begin by wishing each and every one of you a most blessed Christmas and 
God’s amazing grace through the New Year. 
 
From  the news  received  from your  Newsletters  and  that which comes  through  the DBU,  your 
great efforts at fundraising and helping the needy in the “old Country”, particularly the elderly, 
and the opportunities afforded to sustain and further the education of  the children, as well as 
providing  some  emergency  assistance,  have  successfully  continued  through another  year  fast 
drawing to a close. 
 
In  spite  of  the  challenges  of  fund  raising  your  endeavours  have  been  supported  by  many  in 
diverse  ways  and  such  efforts  have  borne  much  fruit  in  helping  you  to  be  faithful  in  your 
objectives. 
 
I am sure that all beneficiaries continue to be extremely grateful for the ways in which you have 
reached out to them in their difficult circumstances through the years. 
 
The infrastructure development which is going on at a pace in Sri Lanka, can sometimes obscure 
the truth that the greater majority of our people are still weighed down by the ever  increasing 
prices and struggle to survive. 
 
With  Christmas  almost  upon  us,  we  are again  reminded  of  God’s  “love  that  came down”  and 
love should always be the operational word  in our  lives. Mother Theresa said  it  so well, “  It  is 
Christmas  every  time you  let God  love others  through you. Yes,  it  is Christmas  every  time you 
smile at your brother (or sister) and offer him (or her) a hand.” 
 
In reaching out to the poor and needy in Sri Lanka, the Eighty Club has been doing just that and 
may I encourage you to continue to let God love these people through your open hands! 
 
 
 
With grace and peace, 
 
As always, 

Revd: Charles Jansz. 
Minister – Christian Reformed (formerly Dutch Reformed) Church of Sri Lanka. 

 
 
	
	 	



	

	

	
	
MANY HAPPY RETURNS TO: 
 

 
Ina & Anton Blacker who will celebrate 65 years of marriage in December. 
Violet & Errol Jacotine who celebrated their 53rd Wedding Anniversary 
Caryl & Max Mortimer who celebrated 53 years of wedded bliss. 
Rochelle & Peter Ondaatje who have been married for 53 years. 
Caryl & Jack Donohue who also celebrated 53 years of marriage. 
Joan & Robin Ludowyk who celebrated their 54th wedding anniversary. 

Ishbelle & Emile Poppenbeck on the occasion of their 54th wedding anniversary 
Myrna & Denis Williamsz on the occasion of their 58th wedding anniversary. 
Dr. Robin & Gwen Misso who celebrate their wedding anniversary. 
Melrose & Cholmondoley Willenberg on the occasion of their wedding anniversary. 
Phil & Ralph Garreyn who celebrate 52 years of wedded bliss. 
Spencer & Lorna Vanderzeil on celebrating their 62nd wedding anniversary. 
Bert & Rita Van Geyzel on the occasion of their wedding anniversary. 
Gerard & Mechelle Seneviratne on the occasion of their 30th wedding anniversary. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
  

 

The Editor 
 

And his wife, June, 
 

Wish all their friends and readers of 
 

This newsletter a blessed Christmas 
 

And a happy new year 2015. 



	
									

 
 

 
MORTIMER.  Basil Irving Vivian (Viv).  Passed away on Oct. 15, 
2014, aged 81 years.  Husband of Christobel (dec.) father of Keith 
and Catherine, grandfather of Shannon and Justin and loved 
friend of June  
 
FERDINANDS.  Ernest Harry.  11.2.1929 ­ 11.10.2014  Husband of 
Lilian;  father of Sharon, Pearlyn and John;  father­in­law of 
Ronald, Ajith and Aberlene.  Grandfather of Tate, Dylan, Chad, 
Adele, Caitlin and Ebonie.  
 
VAN TWEST.  Pamela Patricia. 30.1.1934 ­ 20.10.2014.  Wife of 
Irwin (dec. ).  Mum and mother­in­law of Sandra and Delwyn, 

Yvette and Norton, Judy and Roger.  Nanna of Darren, Desiree, Sarah, Amanda, Ashlee, Justin 
and Brittany.  Great grandmother of Aston.  Forever In Our Hearts.
 
WINSLOW – Bianca Pauline (nee Poulier); sister of Irene Pereira;  Olga van Twest;  Douglas (UK) 
and Mignonne.  Passed away in Sri Lanka on 9/9/2014. 
 
WEERAKOON  ­ Peter Ernest. Husband of Valerie (nee Schokman).  Dad and father­in­law of 
Michelle and Paul;  Sonalie and Hiran;  Pappa of Marisha and Anique.  Passed away on Oct. 24, 
2014 after a brief illness. 
 
VARNEY.  Godfrey. On Oct. 26, 2014 . Husband of Audrey (dec. ).  Father and father­ in­law of Gail 
and Noel, Jeffrey and Rosemary, Corinne, Larrine and Jiffrey (dec. ).  Papa to 7 grandchildren and 
10 great grandchildren.  Brother of Ashley, David, Barbara (dec. ), Lester (dec. ).  
 
MADAWELA (nee Poulier).  Barbara.  Beloved wife of Percy.  Mother of Bryan and Beverleyanne. 
Mother­in­law of Melodie and Bob.  Nana of Sacha and Natasha, Tristan and Aubrea (USA), 
Samantha, Cara and Rohan and Great Nana of Edie, Cooper, Noah, Kahli and Jiah.  
 
JILLA – BEHRAM. Husband of Cristobel (Coo­Coo), brother of late Jemi, Dady, Savak, Freddy, 
Nari, Minoo and of Homi (Australia) & Kersi (Australia); brother­in­law of the late Kenneth & 
Dorris Somanader, Douglas & Eustace Fonseka, and of Sylvia Perera, the late Celia, Rita, Rati, 
Themi and of Frenny, Marjori (Australia) & Terry (Australia); uncle of Johnny, Lincon, Ramona, 
Haji Omar, Robin, Jeremy, Rustom, Rosemary Dharmawardena, David, Michael, Erena Perera and 
late Rebecca Somanader, expired on 13th October 2014. Funeral took place on 14th Oct. 2014 at 
the Parsi Burial Grounds, Jawatte. 
 
 DE KRETSER. Hazel Juliette. Born Apr. 26, 1917 Called home Nov. 8, 2014.  Wife of Lorensz (dec.)   
Sister of Ethel 'Dolly' (dec. ).  Mother of Ishbelle and Emil;  Crosbie and Yvonne;  Dorothy and 
Frank (dec. ).  Nanna of Johann and Kathy;  Diana and John;  Tamie and Roy; Michael and Jenny;  
Jan and Yvonne;  Sean and Lyn;  Keith and Susan.  Big Nanna to Marten and Karen;  Nathan, 
Matthew, Natasha and Jonathan;  Joel, Loren, Caleb, Wade, Todd, Ryley, Jordan, Shane, Ryan, 
Tyra, Jacob, Olivia and Malachi.  

 



 
  

FAREWELL 
 

Since September 2005, I have had the great pleasure of producing 

this Newsletter helped, in no uncertain terms, by my wonderful wife, 

June, who is the best proof reader there is. 

Now, the time has come where my health does not permit me to 

continue with this task that I have enjoyed so much and I say a fond 

Farewell to all my readers who have supported me through the 

years.  True, I have made mistakes at times but readers have 

always been forgiving and I thank them all profusely.  I do not know 

who will take my place, if anybody, but I am certain that the 

Management Committee will devise a way to keep members informed 

of the Club�s activities. 

Goodbye to all of you and may the Good Lord Bless and Keep You. 

 

DARRYL ISAAKS 

 



                                          

 
HOW YOUR MONEY IS SPENT 

 
Welfare Beneficiaries, Bianca Winslow and Francis Matthysz passed 
away and were replaced by Rosemary Patternott and Joseph 
Lodiwycksz 
 
The total number of beneficiaries is now 215 and each one will be paid 
a bonus of Rs.3000 at the end of the year. The Club is paying Rs.2000 
per beneficiary but a very generous donor, who wishes to remain 

anonymous has paid the difference to make it Rs.3000 per head.  What a wonderfully giving 
gesture for which we thank her. 
 
The following were helped from the Emergency Fund: 
 
Rs.2000 to Hilda Holmes.  She and her husband are in their sixties with no income and a 
dilapidated home. 
Rs.1000 to Nora Robertson.  No income and no place to stay.  Is looking for a job. 
Rs.1000 to E T Lappen who is a welfare beneficiary but needed some money for medication. 
Rs.3000 to Wilma Ferdinands.  Is a welfare beneficiary who is very ill and had to enter 
hospital. 
Rs.2000 to Princy Baldsing.  Has a bacterial infection in her leg and has to be hospitalised.  No 
income and desperate. 
Rs.1000 to Mrs Flora Rooff.  Welfare Beneficiary.  Had nothing to eat that day. 
Rs.1000 to Clark Vanderputt.  His father was a welfare beneficiary and he has no income since 
the father died. 
Rs.2000 to Clare de Zilwa.  Welfare beneficiary who needed extra money for some medical 
tests. 
Rs.2000 to Olga Rozairo.  Has chronic filaria and needed money for medication. 
Rs.1000 to Rosemary Martil who has no family and no income.  Lives with a friend. 
 
In the last issue of our newsletter I highlighted the plight of John Edward Fernando who was 
knocked down by a car while riding his bicycle on the way to bringing his daughter home from 
school.  He was treated in hospital but sent home a ‘vegetable’ and lies immobile in bed 
unable to move or speak.  The reaction from some of our members was immediate and we 
have been able to send this family a sum of Rs.50,850 which will help them with all the 
additional expenses brought about by John’s condition.  A further sum of $1000 has been 
donated to the Fernando family by the same generous donor who topped up the Beneficiaries 
end of year bonus to Rs.3000.  This money will help this family find a new home etc as they 
have been given notice by their present landlord.  Our thanks to all who helped financially. 
 

	
PAYMENT OF MEMBERSHIP FEES CAN BE MADE, IN CASH, TO ANY COMMITTEE MEMBER OR BY 

CHEQUE, MONEY ORDER OR DIRECT BANK TRANSFER INTO THIS CLUB’S ANZ BANK ACCOUNT AS 

FOLLOWS: 
ACCOUNT NAME: EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE, INC. 

BRANCH NUMBER: BSB 013479 
ACCOUNT NUMBER:  300355583 

IN MAKING DIRECT DEPOSITS PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR INVOICE NUMBER AS 
A REFERENCE.  IN ADDITION TO YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEE, A VOLUNTARY 

DONATION WILL BE GREATLY APPRECIATED! 
 



	

	
	

	
 



	
	

	 THANK�YOU�
 

Anthony Koelmeyer 72.30 Roger & sue smith 42.05 

Cholmondoley  willenberg 43.00 Rita young 23.10 

Ida labrooy 18.50 Kevin & Doreen hickey 35.60 

  total 234.55 

    

    

    

Being happy doesn't mean everything is perfect.  
It means you've decided to see beyond the imperfection. 

  

 

 
 
 
 



 

       

15 Feb Buriyani Pam & Maurice Forster/ Esther & Melville Knower 

3 May String Hopper Pilau Arlene & Tony Scarnivel/Laraine/Mark & Michelle 

5 July Lunch at the Grand Marie & Rodney De Kretser/ Trevor Collette, Jill Amit 

23 Aug Roti Jenny & Annesley Young/ Silverene & Peter Jacotine 

18 Oct Savoury Rice and Curry Leonie Martenstyn/ Rita Young/ Trevor Collette, Jill Amit 

5 Dec X’mas Dance at the 
Grand 

Shireen & Earle Ferdinand 

                           
                   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    
 

 

 

 

                                     
       

 
 

  

We welcome the following new members: 
Mom SUM of Noble Park 

Elmo & Melody Wells-Jansz of WANTIRNA SOUTH 
Shirley Silva of SCORESBY 



 
 
 
 
 
  

PRESENTS 
 

A BURIYANI LUNCHEON 

 
ON FEBRUARY 15, 2015 

 
AT THE GOOD SHEPHERD HALL FROM 12.30 PM 

 
DONATION ON ENTRY $30 

 
RESERVATIONS CAN BE MADE WITH COORDINATORS 

 
PAM AND MAURICE FORSTER OR ESTHER AND MELVILLE KNOWER 

Or any other committee member. 
 

 

This Club paid its 215 Welfare Beneficiaries their 4th quarter benefits on the 28th of October.  Those who 
could come to the DBU were  refreshed with a Fish Bun and a cup of tea each which they greatly 
appreciated.  Beneficiaries were paid from Rs.3000 to Rs.5000 per month depending on their 
circumstances.  These are families and individuals who have plumbed the depths of poverty and are living in 
very desperate circumstances.  Their gratitude to this Club knows no bounds.  One beneficiary came to 
collect her money on the way to her grandson’s funeral.  Another is suffering from throat cancer but still 
came to collect his ‘pension’. Yet another beneficiary had a heart attack recently but came and collected her 
money.  Last, but not least, one gent came all the way from Wattala on his motorised wheelchair as he is 
unable to walk.  Just a few examples of how much these less fortunate folk depend on the money this Club 
pays them.  At the end of the year, they will be paid a bonus of Rs.2000 each and the DBU will entertain 
them at a grand party at which they are usually given a hamper of provisions which they welcome.   Darryl 
Isaaks, Welfare Coordinator. 



 
 

     
 
 
 
 
OUR GRATEFUL THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING FOR THEIR GENEROUS DONATIONS 

                                          Donations received to 19th November 2014 
 Aldons  Sheila 20.00 

 
Middleton John Moira 20.00 

Anghie  Ruth 20.00 

 
Morrison Cordelia 100.00 

Angus Geoff Denise 500.00 

 
In memory of Amiel Morrisson from Cordelia,   

Auscey Financial Services 50.00 

 
Randolph, Fiona & Nicole   

Advertisment in Newsletter No: 134   

 
Paternott Roger Jean 40.00 

Bowen Erica 50.00 

 
Pears Adrian Dawn 30.00 

Claessen Carol 50.00 

 
In memory of Spencer Mack   

In memory of Bryan Claessen   

 
Pears Adrian Dawn 50.00 

D'Abrera Royston Joseph 20.00 

 
Pitcher Michelle Stuart 20.00 

De Kretser  Hazel 20.00 

 
Poulier Ken Lu 100.00 

De Kretser Keith Myra 450.00 

 
Raymond Roger Lyn 50.00 

In lieu of gifts for 60th Birthday   

 
Rodriguer Bety 150.00 

Deckker Norman Christine 20.00 

 
In memory of Spencer Mack   

In memory of Spencer Mack   

 
Rodriguer Bety 90.00 

Deutrom Lindsay Crystal 20.00 

 
In memory of Roger Rodrigue   

Diaz Ruby 10.00 

 
Spittel Dave Coreen 50.00 

Edwards Ray 20.00 

 
Stewart Glenroy Romayne 70.00 

Ferdinands Edred  Denise 30.00 

 
Suhood Dinham Rowena 25.00 

Fernando Andrew Terri 20.00 

 
Taylor Colin & Laura 20.00 

Anonymous 20.00 

 
Vanden Driesen Thelma 20.00 

Harvie Christopher Shahnaz 20.00 

 
Weerakoon  Valerie 20.00 

Harvie Christopher Shahnaz 50.00 

 
Weinman Doreen 20.00 

In memory of Peter Weerakoon   

 
In memory of Reggie Vanden Driesen   

Harvie Neville Maria 20.00 

 
Weinman Doreen 50.00 

Henderling Kingsley Elizabeth 20.00 

 
In memory of Eric Weinman   

Hepponstall Derek 25.00 

 
Weinman Doreen 30.00 

Herft Gerry Gina 20.00 

 
In memory of Percy & Ranee Vanden Driesen   

Jansz Christine 20.00 

 
Weinman Doreen 20.00 

Jayatunga  Shirley 10.00 

 
In memory of Noeline & Robyn Caspersz   

Kreltszheim Jeremy Rosemarie 30.00 

 
Wells David Moira 20.00 

La Brooy Jeremy Jill 50.00 

 
Wells-Jansz Keith 20.00 

Labrooy Jeune 20.00 

 
Willenberg Cholmondoley  Melrose 20.00 

Lindsay School Past Pupil's Assoc 200.00 

 
Willenberg Ralph 20.00 

Anonymous 20.00 Young Anita Louise 20.00 

Mack Brian 20.00 

 
Ziegelaar Ramsay Victorine 40.00 

Special Donation for John Edward 
Fernando 

  
In memory of Ernest Harry Ferdinands 390.00 

Rauff Mazhar Melanie 50.00 

 

OUR THANKS TO ALL DONORS 

 Gauder  Muriel  ($50) Nola Schenk 
($300) 350.00 

 

Four Anonymous Donors 195.00 

Anonymous 1,000.00 

 

Anonymous (2 x $70) 140.00 

Koch  Carol 100.00 

 

Anonymous (2 x $80) 160.00 

Williamsz Miles Rachel 250.00 

 

Anonymous 1000.00 
In lieu of Wedding Gifts for David & 
Jenny De La Harpe 

  

Anonymous to increase Christmas bonus by 

 Gourlay Jim Helen 100.00 

 

Rs.1000 for 215 Beneficiaries 2150.00 
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CARING FOR THE LESS FORTUNATE

VERY IMPORTANT NEWS 
 

DUE TO CATERER�S RATES, HALL CHARGES 

AND OTHER EXPENSES RELATED TO OUR FUND-

RAISING LUNCHES GOING UP, WE ARE 

COMPELLED TO CHARGE $30 PER HEAD AS AN 

ENTRY DONATION, FOR LUNCHES, IN FUTURE IF 

WE ARE TO MAINTAIN THE SAME STANDARDS OF 

FOOD ETC. THESE CHARGES WILL TAKE EFFECT 

FROM THE NEXT LUNCH ON FEBRUARY 15
TH

. 

 

ALSO, THE ENTRY DONATION FOR THE MID-YEAR 

LUNCH AT THE GRAND, ON JULY 5
TH

  WILL BE 

RAISED FROM $30 to $35 PER HEAD. 

 

WE ARE CERTAIN THAT OUR MEMBERS WILL 

UNDERSTAND AND CO-OPERATE AS ALWAYS. 

 


